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Headteacher’s News

Dear Parents and Carers,
Happy New Year! I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and
that the new term brings fresh excitement and opportunities for
our pupils and families.

As we begin 2025, I’d like to take a moment to remind everyone
of some important guidelines to ensure the safety and smooth
running of our school community.

Orchard Avenue Parking Restrictions
 Please remember that there is no parking allowed along the
first part of Orchard Avenue until past the exit gates of the
visitor car park. Unfortunately, we experienced several near
misses in the Autumn term due to poor driving and/or parking.
Both Mrs. Larkins and I will continue to monitor this area in the
mornings, but I must stress that these restrictions apply at the
end of the school day as well. Your cooperation is vital to
keeping our pupils and families safe.

Photography and Videoing on Site
 A further reminder that photography and videoing on the
school site is not permitted for safeguarding reasons. We
appreciate your understanding and support in maintaining a
safe environment for all our children.

We have a busy and exciting term ahead, with lots of activities
and events planned. Please keep an eye on communications for
more details as the dates approach. Here is a snapshot of what’s
coming up:

Determination Term: A term to focus on resilience, grit, and
achieving goals.
Multicultural Day Dress Day (Friday 17th January) to
celebrate World Religion Day (Sunday 19th January).
Learning Together Week (27th January): A fantastic
opportunity for pupils, parents, and staff to collaborate.
Martin Luther King Jr. Day (20th January).
Chinese New Year (29th January): This year, we celebrate the
Year of the Snake.
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National Storytelling Week (30th January – 7th
February).
Children’s Mental Health Week (1st – 7th February): This
year’s theme is "Find Your Brave."
Safer Internet Day (11th February): Focusing on online
safety for all pupils.
Inclusive Environment Week (24th February): Celebrating
diversity through a Music Sharing Event.

In addition, our Parents’ Evenings are scheduled for the 25th
and 26th February, alongside the Book Fayre. Parents will
receive an update on Spring 1 data, including information
about where their child is currently working within the
curriculum.

Finally, Random Acts of Kindness Day (17th February) will
help round off this half term, with a focus on spreading
kindness and joy within our community.
Thank you for your continued support. Let’s make this a
fantastic term!
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Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 6th January

Year 1 - 85.2%
Year 2 - 88.7%
Year 3 - 96.8%
Year 4 - 91.4%
Year 5 - 96.7% 
Year 6 - 93.1%
 
Congratulations to Plum and Maple with 100% the
highest attendance this week!

Whole School - 92.7%
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Important dates:

Click here to link to the
school calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

No sign this week!
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https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2025/1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2025/1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WwdxJnAA6CI
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WwdxJnAA6CI
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eAZ7UJweYZ8
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eAZ7UJweYZ8
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Peek at the Week
Year 3— 10th January 2025 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 
16.01.25 3 Jenner swimming lesson

17.01.25 World Religion Day

11.02.25 Year 3 Trip to Whipsnade Zoo 

HOMEWORK 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
every day and record this in their reading record. 
Ideas for reading at home can include reading a
library book, a book from school or home, reading a 
bedtime story or following a recipe among other 
opportunities! Books can also be read online at 
https://www.collinshub.co.uk/login/ 

Please practise number bonds and multiplication 

tables with your child. Times Tables Rockstars: 
https://ttrockstars.com/ 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the  

correct PE uniform to school each Monday. 

This week, Year 3 have been learning about the
great rivers of the world in our Geography
lessons. The children have also learnt about the
different features of rivers. 

In English, we read a version of 
‘The Happy Prince’ by Jane Ray. 
We will be working towards 
writing our own version of this 
lovely story. In Maths, we have 
continued to focus on                                   
multiplication and division facts. 

Next week, we will be continuing to learn more 

about rivers and comparing the Thames and the 
River Nile. In English, we will continue to build 
our class sentence stack linked to the Happy 
Prince and in Maths we will focus on patterns 
that can help us to learn our 8x times tables. 

Later in the Spring term, Year 3 and 4
will be performing Disney’s Finding
Nemo Kids to the rest of the school

and parents. 

We are currently learning the songs 
and look forward to sharing more 

news about this event soon. 

Word of the Week: calendar 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 
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Year 4 Peek at the Week
Friday 10th January 2025 

Our Learning 
This week, we have been settling back into school after the
break. The children are enjoying being back at school and
seeing all their friends. 

In English, we are starting our new book, Beowulf which 
the children will be learning about in English lessons. 
They will also be reading Anglo-Saxon boy in shared 
reading sessions. 

In Maths, we have been continuing to practise our times 

tables which the children need to continue to do at 
home. Also, we have been thinking about how to 
multiply by 10 and 100. 

Next week in English, we will be continuing to read 

Beowulf and the children are going to be generating 
vocabulary to write character descriptions from the 
story. In shared reading, the children will continue to 
read a part of the story and highlight unknown words. 
They will then answer inferential questions based on the 
text. 

Next week in Maths, we will be looking at dividing by 10
and 100. The children will then be moving on to
multiplying by a two-digit number. 

Important Dates /Reminders 

Dates for the Spring Term 

Finding Nemo performance for 
parents—Tuesday 4th March 
PM—time to be confirmed.

Finding Nemo performance for 
parents—Wednesday 5th 
March AM—time to be 
confirmed. 

Year 4 trip to Ufton Court—

Thursday 27th March. 

Remember to read 3 times a week and practise your timetables on Rockstar
Maths. 

Wednesdays: wear the correct PE uniform
to school. Please bring in a water bottle. 

Fridays: Spelling test. Please remember to 
read at least three times a week and record 
it in the reading record. Your child also 
need to be practising their times tables as 
much as possible. 

 Child of the week: 

Contact us: year4@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

 

4 Turing: Lena 4 Lovelace: Ibrahim 4 Chamberlain: Aisha 
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Year 6 Peek at the Week
Friday 10th January 2025 

Important Dates /Reminders Our Learning 

This week, in science, we started our new topic on evolution
and inheritance. We learned about inherited characteristics
as well as how animals are adapted to their environments. 

In English, we started to explore a narrative poem called 
Moth by Isabel Thomas. This beautiful poem links to our 
science topic on evolution! 

In math, we started to explore an exciting new topic:
decimals! We learned about place values within 1, numbers
with integers and decimals, and rounding decimals.
 
Next week, in science, we will learn more about Darwin’s 
discoveries and how he came up with the theory of             
evolution. 

In English, we will continue writing effective sentences for
our poem, that include a range of poetic devices and
descriptive language about the evolution of the peppered
moth. 

In maths, we will focus on mastering the skills of adding, 
subtracting, and multiplying decimals by integers. 
Additionally, we will revisit the concepts of multiplying and
dividing by 10, 100, and 1,000. 

17.01.25: World Culture Day: non-school
uniform 

Thursdays: Wear the correct PE uniform to 
school. Please bring in a water bottle. 

Thursdays: Spelling quiz. 

Homework due: 

  
  

Reading record x3 

Spellings x1 

 Times tables practice on TTRS 

English : Adaptation, variation & survival 

PSHRE Focus: Dreams and Goals. In PSHRE this term, we will understand the difference between realistic
 and unrealistic goal-setting. We will be able to identify our learning strengths and the steps we need to take

to achieve our goals. We will share our dreams for the world by identifying problems and discussing our
concerns with other people. We will understand how to work with others to help make the world a better
place. Lastly, we will be able to recognise and celebrate our own achievements when our goals are met. 

 Child of the week: 

6 Attenborough: Jana 6 Anning: Karnish 6 Darwin: Aaliyah 

Word of the Week: exaggerate 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Contact us: year6@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 
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https://www.youtube.com/wat
ch?v=rV_NMsD0_nI
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rV_NMsD0_nI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rV_NMsD0_nI
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Language of the Month

At Priory School, we are proud that there are children and staff
from a variety of different cultures and backgrounds. We would
like to celebrate and value all the languages and faiths within
our diverse community by introducing ‘Language of the Month’. 
Language of the month will involve introducing commonly used
words such as good morning, numbers one to ten, some useful
links to facts and a fun song or two! This is a great way to
celebrate a variety of languages and give the opportunity to
children to learn words and phrases from each other’s
languages.

To start the New Year, the Language of the Month for January is
Chinese. Please see the slides below. The slides have been
introduced to the children in school. 

This is also a great opportunity for families to share any photos
of linked celebrations. Chinese New Year is marked on the 29th
January and it is the year of the snake!
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https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/china

https://www.rmg.co.uk/stories/topics/lunar-new-year-dates-animals-zodiac

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=IeMFXiEq_ow

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=2eLP3FuuEVs
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https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/geography/countries/article/china
https://www.rmg.co.uk/stories/topics/lunar-new-year-dates-animals-zodiac
https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=IeMFXiEq_ow
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